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No. 193
December 2014 - February 2015

Fosters Booth January 2013, by Paul Howard www.paulhoward.co.uk
Final copy date for the March - April 2015 newsletter is 10th February.  Copy should be sent to Andy
Stewart, The Old Farmhouse, 13 High Street, Astcote (email andy@stewarts.me.uk, tel: 830042),
or given to Janet Taylor, Dalscote.   (Please use email if possible.)
Pattishall Parish Council undertakes the production of the newsletter, it does not take responsibility
for the accuracy of articles.  Any views or opinions expressed are those of the author in each case.
Would you like to see your photograph or artwork on the cover of the next Around Pattishall?
If so, please email.  It should be something with a local & seasonal flavour.

http://www.paulhoward.co.uk
mailto:andy@stewarts.me.uk
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Christmas Post
Holy Cross Pattishall will again be running the local Christmas
Post this year.  This service is free to over 60's living in the parish
(including Cold Higham and Grimscote) and others are asked to
make a donation.  There will be a collecting box at the Senior
Citizens' Party on Sat Dec 6th.  Post can also be delivered to 59

Leys Rd, Pattishall, 10 Hodge Close, Astcote and 28 Gayton Rd, Eastcote.  The last
posting date will be Fri 12th Dec and the post will be delivered from Sun 14th.

Please ensure that all post is correctly addressed!

If you have any queries please contact Wendy Watts on 830583.

Pattishall Youth Club
The youth club runs every Tuesday, in the Parish Hall, during school term time.  It is
open to all young people aged from school year 6 and above.  It runs from 7.30pm
to 9.15pm and the cost is only £1 per session.

This term, as well as the usual general games and tuck, we will be doing the
following activities:  Craft night, beetle drive, games night, karaoke night, plus a
couple of external events which may include rock climbing and going to the panto!
So lots of different activities as well as a place to just come and chill.

Helpers
Like all voluntary organisations, we are continually on the look out for helpers. Even
if you can only do the occasional Tuesday evening, please let us know. If nothing
else you’ll probably improve your own badminton and table tennis skills, as well as
increase your tea intake!

If interested or want to know more please contact Ruth on 01327 830118.

A Christmas Message
Pat and Dave Mortimer wish all their friends in the Parish a very Happy Christmas
and New Year from Essex.
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Pattishall Parish Hall
Pattishall Playing Field
In September we were runners up in a national competition for a community building
project.  We received a highly commended award at the ceremony in the Royal
Naval College, Greenwich, a welcome thank you for the effort of the committee and
all those in the community who supported us with the project.

Malcolm Baker challenged everyone with another successful quiz at the hall in
October.  A fish and chip supper added to the evening’s entertainment.  Barclaycard
are matching the evening and the final total will be just over £1,000.

The Playing Field hosted the Bonfire and Firework
Display on the 5th November, a tradition in the parish.
Andrew and Peter Stratton were responsible for the
fantastic display with over £650 of fireworks.  They were
ably assisted by Dennis and Matthew Townsend with
Malcolm Townsend and Peter Barnes arranging the
music.  This event supports the Senior Citizens’
Christmas lunch as well as funding the display.  All the
organisers and helpers give freely of their time and it is
much appreciated.  A handsome guy was made by Mollie
Neil and Alice Randle made a mini one to keep him
company.  Unfortunately both guys met their fate on the
bonfire.

 A reminder that the Christmas lunch for Senior Citizens in the parish will be held on
Saturday 6th December at 1.00pm.  If you wish to reserve a place please let Libby
know on 830501 or Iris on 830829.

1st Pattishall Scout Group
Neil Rimmer has been appointed as Scout Leader and is holding Troop Meetings at
Pattishall Parish Hall. They are on alternatie Mondays to start with, from 6-7.30pm.

Any youngsters aged between 10½  and 14 years are very welcome to come along
to give Scouting a try. You don't need to have been a Cub or Brownie to join in.

Barbara Parkinson, Group Scout Leader. 01327 830245
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Pattishall Parish Plan 2 Update

Introduction
The Pattishall Parish Plan 2 (PP2) update
questionnaire, which was completed in November
2013, provided a great deal of additional information.
It highlighted the hopes and aspirations of the
residents and informed the future requirements and
needs of the Parish.

A number of the ideas and suggestions have already come to fruition, others are
on-going projects with more in the planning stage.

Village Confines
There was an overwhelming response to keep the village confines.

The original confines were drawn up about 40 years ago. Space to grow within the
existing confines is very restricted, offering little or no scope for development.

The government expects all Councils and Parishes to provide more housing for the
growing population. Whilst much future development will be in towns such as
Brackley, Towcester and Daventry, villages will also have to provide additional
homes.  A broad range of house types and tenure is required to meet growing
demand and ensure housing for our future generations.

Pattishall Parish is unique in having three distinct settlements with their own
character together with the hamlets of Cornhill, Dalscote and Fosters Booth.  The
number of new dwellings required in this parish by the South Northants Council
(SNC) Local Plan over the next 15 years is 50-60. The Parish Council’s preferred
option is to share the number of houses required throughout the three villages,
rather than providing for one large development. Some flexing of the village confines
are necessary if we are to accommodate the 60 additional homes required by the
SNC Local Plan.

The plans displayed at the Open Day show the proposed revisions and extensions
to the village confines.

While reviewing the village confines the project team have also highlighted
important areas of local green space that may need additional protection from
development including:

● The playing fields
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● The existing village greens
● Play areas at Butchers Lane and Booth Close

Village Greens
Many respondents to the questionnaire were not aware of the village greens and
most thought they were boring and uninteresting; few saw the greens as valuable
green space.

However the vast majority of suggestions were positive and supportive of some
level of improvement action.  A scheme is moving forward to plant the greens and
other areas with wild flowers.  This will improve the environment and encourage
wildlife.

We hope to provide these displays on Astcote and Pattishall greens and some
verges in Eastcote.  We will need to clear and prepare the ground over the coming
months and tend to the flowers during the season. These improvements can only be
achieved with a group of dedicated volunteers, as there will be a need for general
up keep and on-going maintenance.

If you would like to help please get in touch with John Woollett  - 01327 830470

Footpaths and Bridleways
Another suggestion is for a circular walk around the villages with stiles being
replaced with kissing gates to make it easier for walkers and dogs. Some of the
existing stiles are rather high and difficult to climb over.  We hope to have an on-
going replacement programme designed to ensure that a kissing gate is positioned
at both ends of and along a footpath route.  Any changes will require the consent of
the landowner and the Council’s Rights of Way team.

Achievements to date:
● Parish Hall:  The five year re-development plan has recently been completed

delivering much needed improvements to the parish hall.  The next phase will be
improvements to the car park, refurbishment of the main hall and a conferencing
facility in the loft space.

● School Pedestrian Crossing: As with all schools, cars arrive in their droves at
start and finishing times. The junction on the corner of Birds Hill and School road
was becoming more and more dangerous; cars parking made it unsafe for the
children to cross. The new crossing and parking restrictions have improved this
situation.
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● Encourage Involvement/ Engagement with wider community: The Music
Festival (Picnic in the Park) and Produce Show were both a great success. The
former helped by excellent weather and good organisation and the latter by
bringing novice gardeners and bakers to have a go at exhibiting.

● Faster Broadband:  BT has installed new high speed, fibre optic connectivity
and is offering its Infinity service to most Parish residents.

● SNC Local Plan: Views expressed in the questionnaire were used to support
the Parish Council response to the Local Plan consultation process, which was
submitted at the end of January 2014.

Possible Future Plans
● A Community Shop based in one of the pubs
● Coffee Shop Community Meeting Point
● Designated Bus stops and shelters
● Tackle speeding on Birds Hill, School Road, Astcote, Banbury Lane and A5.

Next Steps
The PP2 steering group will:
● Collate and analyse all the comments received at the open day, make any

necessary changes to the Parish Plan
● Respond to the next phase of the SNC Local Plan consultation
● Action plans and monitor progress

However, it is considered vital that the community should continue to be engaged in
the PP2 planning process and delivery of the action plan.  A further update will be
published in Spring 2015.

Parish Plan 2 Steering Group, pp2@pattishallparish.org.uk

Pattishall and District Produce Show
A Grand Raffle is to be held at the Eastcote
Arms on Friday 13th February 2015.
Proceeds will go towards running next year's
Produce Show in September.

mailto:linda_hemming@hotmail.com
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Pattishall Neighbourhood Watch
NHW keeps everyone on the email loop up to date with crime reports.
If you wish to be kept informed of the latest crime please let your
street warden or the Coordinator have your email address.

● If you would like information on NHW or would like to buy a "Smartwater" kit or
Shed Alarm please contact the NHW Coordinator linda_hemming@hotmail.com

● Remain vigilant over the winter months and report all suspicious
incidents/vehicles/persons on the NHW Police number 01604 432436.

Happy Christmas

Linda Hemming (Coordinator)
linda_hemming@hotmail.com

Tel 01327 830744

Pattishall WI
Thank you to everyone who supported our Piece of Cake event in Ascote Chapel in
aid of Cynthia Spencer Hospice.  We raised the magnificent sum of £250 which was
very gratefully received by the Hospice.

Our Christmas meeting will be held on 10th December followed by a demonstration
of Pasta Making on 14th January, and on 11th February we will hear about The Life
of a Canal Boater’s Wife.

Visitors and new members are always welcome.  Meetings begin at 7.30pm in
Pattishall Parish Hall.

Kathie Barker 831621, Janice Rogers 830508, Helen McClure 830578

An Evening of Festive Music and Readings
Friday December 19th at 7.30pm in Holy Cross Pattishall.

Mulled Wine & Mince Pies!

Collection/donation to Holy Cross, Hope Centre and Towcester Food Bank.

Come along to sing and listen to some familiar and not so familiar readings for this
special time of year.

mailto:linda_hemming@hotmail.com
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Sally-Anne Knight
My wife and I, and our Son, Will, would like
to thank Hillary, and her team of bell
ringers, for attending at short notice to ring
a peal of bells, in Sally-Anne's memory.
Her departure from this life, occurred on
September 25th 1994.

Thank you.
Linda, Phil and Will Knight

Pattishall Good Neighbours Club
We are now coming to the end of another busy year.  In October Nick Aranah came
along and gave us an interesting insight into Indian Culture.  It is unbelievable just
how many languages and dialects are spoken in India and how the class system
and different religions affect lives and relationships.

Despite the breakup of The Bonkers Band following the death of one of its members
and the disappointment this brought with it we nevertheless had a super meeting in
November.  Graham Kinnersley stepped in at short notice and entertained us with a
Musical Love Story.

Our year comes to a close in December when more than fifty of us will join together
for our Christmas lunch.

Next year promises to be every bit as exciting and interesting, starting in January
with a return visit by Natasha Thompson who says How Can I Keep From Singing
and in February we have Dusty Rhodes who will tell us about Country Superstitions
and Customs.

Our numbers are growing month by month and new members are finding a warm
welcome.  If you are aged fifty or over and free on a Thursday afternoon why not
make a New Year Resolution to come along and join us.

Alan White
01327 830892
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 Pattishall Mums and Tots
Calling all Mums, Dads, Grannies, Child Minders and carers of
children in and around Pattishall, your Mums and Tots group needs
you!

Mums and Tots is the local get together for Mums and carers of children from
newborn to school age. We meet at Pattishall Parish Hall on Wednesday afternoons
from 1.30 to 3pm. There are lots of toys and ride-ons, space to play, a quiet area
and toys for the tiny tots. We have a different craft every week and Mums can enjoy
a coffee and cake while the little ones play and enjoy a juice and a biscuit too.

Come along and make friends while the little ones have fun. Its just £2 for the first
child and 50p for siblings. Come and give it a try, we look forward to welcoming you.

Charlotte Beahan’s
World Challenge

Dear residents, my name is Charlotte Beahan, I am 15 years old and I live in
Pattishall.  At the moment, I am currently fundraising for a World Challenge trip to
North Peru for a month in 2016!  This trip will entail many exciting opportunities,
such as:
● Visiting the Amazon and the Andes, and seeing amazing views
● Helping the community out by doing a project that will be beneficial for them
● Practising my language skills, and experiencing a completely new culture
● Being independent and self-reliant

In order to go on this trip, I need to raise £4,295. This means that I am going to do
all that I can to achieve this goal, and I have thought of many ideas to fund raise
already.

One of my ideas is to sell various things around the village, such as cakes, cookies,
Christmas/Easter cards etc. every now and then, and I would be really grateful if
some of these things could be bought by you! I am also available for babysitting if
any of you parents want a night out, so please check the village notice boards if you
would like any further details on that.

I’m sure that I will meet many friendly faces on my way around the village, but for
those of you who don’t know me, I look forward to saying hello!

Thank you☺
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Parish Constables
A new and exciting role within the Northamptonshire Police!
In my previous contribution, I provided a brief outline on what my role as the Police
and Crime Commissioner entails and alluded to some of the priorities that I have set
the Force in my Police and Crime Plan.

It is clear to me that one of the things that people want to see from their police force
is more visible policing. On my appointment I pledged to maintain the number of
frontline officers at 1,220 - indeed we are one of only four Forces in the country not
to have reduced the number of frontline officers in the face of the challenging
financial climate.

Therefore, in order to increase visible policing and increase resource, one of the
priorities that I have set the force is an ambitious increase of the Special
Constabulary to 900 officers to support the work of the 1,220 full time officers. This
will result in 900 more warranted officers on our streets and would make
Northamptonshire’s Special Constabulary the largest outside of London, contributing
vital policing to our communities.

Special Constables possess all the same powers as full time warranted police
officers and are provided with full training and equipment. They work with their full
time colleagues, on a voluntary, part-time basis, performing duties ranging from
supporting specialist teams within the force to making arrests on the streets. This
really is one of the most exciting and dynamic voluntary roles available and is a
unique and fulfilling experience.

Moreover, the expansion of the Special Constabulary has brought about a range of
new and exciting roles and opportunities.

mailto:commissioner@northantspcc.pnn.police.uk
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One recently developed role is that of the Parish Constable. A Parish Constable is a
Special Constable that is dedicated, through choice, to policing a specific area, for
example Pattishall or Cold Higham and/or surrounding areas.

Parish Constables will undertake a wide variety of policing duties whilst linking in
with both the local Safer Community Team and Parish Councils to ensure effective
policing of the area and becoming a pillar of the community.

This is an ideal role for anybody who is interested in really making a difference
where they live and I want you to be part of our journey to make Northamptonshire
the Safest Place in England.

So if you or anybody you know interested in becoming a Special or Parish
Constable in Pattishall or Cold Higham or any other area, or if you would like further
details, please contact me at commissioner@northantspcc.pnn.police.uk.

Adam Simmonds
Northamptonshire Police and Crime Commissioner

For Sale

2 Garden Planters for sale
Reconstructed stone
Approx size:
30” height  x 12” square base
Bargain at £ 50 each
or £85 the pair
For more details call Janet on 01327 830732…………..

Pamper Evening
Thursday February 19th at 7.30 pm in the School Hall.

We are planning to offer a variety of treatments to relieve the strains and stresses of
modern day life, plus a selection of stalls to browse and goods to buy.  Admission
£5 to include a glass of wine/juice.

Do come and spoil yourself!

mailto:commissioner@northantspcc.pnn.police.uk
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Ballet, Tap and
Modern Classes

Fun ballet, fitness and
dance classes.

From toddler awards to
intro1 grade one classes,

GCSE grades1-5 and
A levels grades 6-8

First Class FREE

Acrobatic gymnastic and
modern Jazz GCSE exams

Our graded examinations include
GCSE, A level & NVQ

Email whsosd@yahoo.co.uk
or telephone 07929 963 976

Indoor and outdoor
Party fun for adults and

kids all ages!

Pattishall and
surrounding villages

To book contact
Sarah-Jane on 07702 821087

BOUNCY CASTLE
HIRE

Sarah-Janes Castles

A small outstanding 32 place
nursery where a mature and

experienced staff team encourage
the children to develop as

individuals.

As a Forest School setting the
children spend a great deal of
time outdoors, in all weathers,

climbing trees and building dens.

Our 5 star kitchen provides a
healthy, home cooked menu,
mostly organic, free range and

locally sourced.

Open 8am-6pm 51 weeks per year

For children from 6 weeks
 to 5 years.

Pattishall
01327 830202

mailto:pughjean@btinternet.com
mailto:whsosd@yahoo.co.uk
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HOLMEVIEW
GARDEN

STUDIO

Professional
Complementary

Therapies

Do you suffer from backache,
sciatica,  painful arthritis,

sinus problems, migraines,
hayfever, cold feet or swollen
ankles or any skin condition?

Are you becoming hard of
hearing?

Are you stressed with life or feel
depressed?

Would you like to relax and be
pampered in warm comfortable

surroundings?

Whatever your problem, you will
receive a warm friendly welcome

at Holmeview Garden Studio.

There are many treatments to
choose from

(Prices range from £20-£38)

HOLMEVIEW GARDEN STUDIO

For an appointment:
Phone: 01327 830909

Or  e-mail: pughjean@btinternet.com

J.E. TOWNSEND
& SON

Fencing Contractors

All types of Fencing & Gates
supplied and/or Erected.

Including Agricultural,
Domestic & Industrial.

For expert advice and
free Quotation please phone

Pattishall 830093 or 830212

Wholistic Growth
Sue Ward Counselling

Life has a way of presenting us
with 'challenges' that can trigger
emotional responses that may be

overwhelming.

'Challenges' are the potential for
growth, this is an invitation to

learn to use them wisely.

07930 438265
email: su-ward@sky.com

www.suewardcounselling.co.uk

Accredited and Registered member of the BACP

mailto:pughjean@btinternet.com
mailto:whsosd@yahoo.co.uk
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Local
Carpenter

For Free Quotation call:

Paul Nicholls

01327 830684
07890 668307

2 Church Lane, Cold Higham

NEW FREE VALUATION DAY
Antiques, Jewellery, Silver, Gold,

Ceramics and Collectables
Charles Hanson

and his team of valuers

Wednesday 10th December
Wednesday 14th January
Wednesday 11th February

Cold Higham Village Hall, 11am-3pm
Free Home Visits for Large Collections

And Advice on House Clearances
Refreshments available

For more information contact
07834 062268 or 07802 839915

service@hansonsauctioneers.co.uk
www.hansonsauctioneers.co.uk

Enjoy the luxury of
a newspaper

delivered to your door!

Ring us on
01295 268499

or e-mail
info@smithsnewsagents.co.uk

ALICIA TUTORS
www.aliciatutors.co.uk

Husband & wife team (BA, MA Oxon, Cert.Ed)

Many years experience

11+ and 13+ English exam preparation

GCSE Science Maths English Lang/Lit
AS & A2 Level Physics Chemistry Biology

LANGUAGES French, Italian, Spanish,
Beginners to GCSE/ A Level

Exam boards covered
and practice papers provided

Friendly one-to-one or group tuition at
Estria, Fosters Booth Road, Pattishall

DAYTIME and EVENINGS
01327 830770 / 07966 541611

http://www.parkerkitchens.co.uk
mailto:service@hansonsauctioneers.co.uk
http://www.hansonsauctioneers.co.uk
mailto:info@smithsnewsagents.co.uk
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http://www.parkerkitchens.co.uk
mailto:service@hansonsauctioneers.co.uk
http://www.hansonsauctioneers.co.uk
mailto:info@smithsnewsagents.co.uk
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AVAILABLE FOR HIRE
v Ideal venue for birthday parties, anniversary parties, children’s parties,

retirement parties, Christmas parties, in fact, parties for any special event.
v Also suitable for many other gatherings and events where you might need

a large space and kitchen facilities.
v Two rooms to choose from:

O Small Hall accommodates 30-50
O Large Hall accommodates 150

v Use of kitchen, tables, chairs, cutlery and crockery included in hire fee.
v Discounted hire fees, at very reasonable rates, for residents of Pattishall

Parish.
Check availability with Suzanne, Bookings Officer

email - bookings@pattishallparish.org.uk
phone - 01327 830279

Full details about the Parish Hall are available on the parish website –
www.pattishallparish.org.uk

mailto:nicboyd4@gmail.com
http://www.scillywatchhouse.com
mailto:bookings@pattishallparish.org.uk
http://www.pattishallparish.org.uk
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TOWCESTER
FARMERS’ MARKET

2nd FRIDAY OF
EVERY MONTH

RICHMOND ROAD
CAR PARK

9am until 1.30pm

Fresh local produce
on sale

Managed for the Community
by Towcester Lions Club

Reg. Charity No. 1133261

Holiday Flats in the Isles of Scilly

View from the flats
Lovely harbourside flats in the Isles

of Scilly available for rent from April –
October.

Weekly rent between £450 – 600
Enquiries to Nic Boyd, 07856531232

or nicboyd4@gmail.com
www.scillywatchhouse.com

Is this your cat?

This cat has been trying to adopt us.
She doesn't appear to be a stray

and I am anxious to find her rightful
owner before the winter sets in.

Please could the owner ring me on
01327 830909

Jean

mailto:nicboyd4@gmail.com
http://www.scillywatchhouse.com
mailto:bookings@pattishallparish.org.uk
http://www.pattishallparish.org.uk
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Expertise and the Highest Professional Standards
In well equipped and comfortable surroundings

Mr Jon Campion
MBBS, BMedSci, FRCS

Consultant Orthopaedic Surgeon

Specialising in:
· Knee & Hip Problems

· Arthritis & Joint Replacement Surgery

· Sporting Knee Injuries

· Arthroscopic “Key hole” Surgery

· Trauma & Fracture Management

Mr Gary Mundy
MBChB, FRCS, Diploma Sports Med
Consultant Orthopaedic Surgeon

Registered with all major health insurance providers
With competitive rates for non-insured “self paying” patients

Call 0800 7720620
or

Email: info@northamptonorthopaedics.co.uk

For Clinic details, Patient information & Treatment options see our website:

www.northamptonorthopaedics.co.uk

mailto:info@northamptonorthopaedics.co.uk
mailto:info@northamptonorthopaedics.co.uk
mailto:info@northamptonorthopaedics.co.uk
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Job Club
Looking for work? Want to change your job?
South Northamptonshire Council’s free Job Club
helps people find their way back into work, training,
or education. To date, we have helped over 200 local
residents find new employment.
Professional experts are on hand to provide
confidential advice, help to write CVs and letters and
answer questions about finding work, volunteering
opportunities, debt and welfare. Laptops are also
available to carry out online job searches.
The Job Club is held at Towcester Town Hall and
Brackley Town Hall on alternate weeks.

Job Match
Looking for employees? Want a local job?
Matching employees with local businesses, this tailored
and confidential service helps job seekers to find the
right job for them and businesses to find employees
with the skills and experience they need.
Our Job Match advisors are up-to-date on current
vacancies and have well established relationships with
a wide range of local companies. Over 50 Job Club
members have benefited from this free service since
it started.

Enterprise Club
Want to start a business? Planning a career
change?
The Enterprise Club provides free advice and guidance
for local residents about how to start their own
business
or become self-employed. Members may also receive
coaching and mentoring to ensure the best possible
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To find out more visit
www.southnorthants.gov.uk/
jobclub or contact the Job Club Team:
Job Club – 01327 322087
Enterprise Club – 01327 322266
Job Match – 01327 322322
or email jobclub@southnorthants.gov.uk

mailto:foreverinbalance@gmail.com
http://www.foreverinbalance.flppro.biz
http://www.facebook.com/balanceforever
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We are looking for self-motivated individuals/couples with a desire to exceed their
current salary. To find out more about this opportunity please contact:

foreverinbalance@gmail.com

www.foreverinbalance.flppro.biz
www.facebook.com/balanceforever

Hannah Lyon
Independent Distributor of Forever Living Products

Aloe Vera Drinking Gels, Supplements, Skincare and Personal Care Products
Forever Living Products, Longbridge Manor, Warwick. CV34 6RB Members of the Direct Selling Association

Hoap0119

Your Local Group
Tuesdays 7pm
Weedon Village Hall,
West Street

With Cate

07812 028290
for more information

mailto:foreverinbalance@gmail.com
http://www.foreverinbalance.flppro.biz
http://www.facebook.com/balanceforever
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GNPPP
(Greens Norton Patient Participation Panel)
Autumn – season of mists and mellow fruitfulness...............and flu jabs!  So if you
have not yet registered for your flu jab get on and do so.  After all you don't want to
be the one in bed with a temperature of 104 on Christmas Day, whilst everyone else
is having fun.

And on the subject of jabs, you probably know that Shingles is an extremely painful
complaint, especially in older people.  If you are aged 70,78 or 79 you qualify for the
immunisation programme so it is worthwhile contacting the surgery to get protection
against this nasty variant of the Chicken Pox virus.

September 30th was the official date of Dr. Mike Greenhalgh’s retirement from the
Greens Norton Practice, to join Dr. Jill in what we hope will be a long and fruitful
period for them both.  I am sure that you will want to join me in thanking them both
for their unceasing hard work and influence in helping to develop the practice into
the excellent facility that we enjoy today.

The loss of two such influential  Doctors (especially in such quick succession) could
have been catastrophic and it is a credit to the hard work and dedication of all of the
staff within the practice (and support from the Weedon Practice) that the impact,
from the patients point of view, was minimal.

And just as things might have started to get hairy and circling the wagons may have
been a realistic option, riding to the rescue : cue "The William Tell Overture"
..........no not the Lone Ranger and Tonto, but Dr. Georgina Robson and Dr.Andrew
Morris.  Both my wife and I  have had cause to consult both of the new Doctors, and
have found them to be approachable, with clear communication skills combined with
thorough and empathetic examination techniques.

So all in all the Doctors Greenhalgh can rest easy that the practice is in safe hands
and is maintaining the standards of excellence that we have come to enjoy.

Tony Edward, GNPPP member

Card Making Workshop
Following a successful workshop in November why not join Kate on Saturday 24th

January at Astcote Methodist Church from 2-4pm to discover new card making
techniques.  The cost will be £5 per person to include all materials, tea and coffee,
all proceeds to church funds. This will be a relaxed and friendly event and is open to
all, so why not come along. To book a place or for more information E-mail
kate.stretton@btinternet.com or phone 01327 830115

mailto:kate.stretton@btinternet.com
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Eastcote Reminiscences
In the mid fifties we left Festival Road for Eastcote.  My parents bought two small
cottages on Gayton Road. They paid £750, helped by a private mortgage from the
vendor, Mrs Matthews. A small business came in the ‘bundle’, fulfilling orders for
chamois leathers.

We lived In Thatch Cottage (14 Gayton Road), with a sitting tenant in the other
cottage – Auntie ‘Win’ as she became known, was a wonderful, knowing and
supportive lady.

The house was ancient with one ‘through room’, a tiny snug and an even tinier
kitchen. The ‘through room’ had a huge inglenook fireplace which had obviously
been the heart of the home in times past. To one side of the fireplace was a floor-to-
ceiling, deep, cupboard. The other side housed a door to access upstairs. All floors
were red quarry tiles.

Upstairs there were 4 rooms; 3 bedrooms and a very large cupboard where our toys
were kept. I suspect that at some stage it had been one giant space without division.
There was a huge attic with stairs leading from the first floor. Fully boarded and a
haven for children to play in.

The garden wasn’t huge but did house an extraordinary barn. It was only feet away
from the front door with a corrugated iron cover between the two. It was a two storey
affair with a copper where mother did the washing, a flight of steps down to the
underground floor and an inside door on the ground floor that offered an almighty
fall if you went through it – there was no dividing floor at the far end of the barn!

Further along the garden path were an adjoining coal store and the outside lavatory.
I loved the coal store as there were several boxes of old books I would rummage
through. Some were printed in the 18th century; I still have some now – not worth
anything except for imagining the history of those who had read them before.

No bathroom, although there was water in the kitchen. The sink took a pounding
with Mum trying to keep everything clean. The loo was OK except for the winter
when a bucket came indoors.

It wasn’t as convenient as Festival Road but it was country living at its best. Mum
and Dad were happiest here too, I think.  They loved Grimscote but this was theirs.
Dad had chickens and space to grow sweet peas, dahlias and vegetables; Mum
excelled when faced with a challenge and support for those she loved.  And I loved
this house. There was an honesty and a sense of embrace that only old houses can
impart.

Sometimes I would wake up to a bird singing on the end of my bed, if I had left the
window open overnight.   What better an alarm?

Jenny

mailto:kate.stretton@btinternet.com
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WEA Student Group Opens in Pattishall
Have you heard of the Workers Educational Association (WEA) ? We are a national
charity, founded in 1903, which provides adult education courses . Our courses
cover a wide range of topics, have well qualified tutors, and often include subjects
which you are unlikely to find elsewhere – in Northamptonshire we find history
courses are particularly popular. We receive a subsidy from the Skills Funding
Agency and so are able to keep fees low and to provide free places for those who
are on benefits or low incomes.

Some Pattishall residents have recently attended one of our courses and have
suggested that we might start a group in the village.

The course they have requested is In Tune with the Times – an Unusual Look at
History through Musicals with tutor David Price. This course will help you to discover
the background to the climactic revolutionary events in Les Misérables, the truth
about the Trapp family in The Sound of Music, why Hollywood censored musicals in
the 1930s, why South Pacific was banned in Georgia – and whether The Phantom
of the Opera really existed!  With film clips and musical extracts from these shows
and many more (Show Boat, West Side Story, Evita...)

The 9 week course will take place at Pattishall Parish Hall on Monday afternoons,
from 2pm to 3.30pm,  starting on 12th January 2015.

The fee for the 9 week course is £52 or FREE if on an income related benefit or low
household income (less than £15,276 pa)

For more information or to book a place please ring Bridget Chapman on 01604
813445 or email bchapman@wea.org.uk

Bridget Chapman
Workers' Educational Association, East Midlands region

T: 01604 813445  |  M: 07810831516  |  W: www.wea.org.uk

mailto:bchapman@wea.org.uk
http://www.wea.org.uk
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Dogs Attacking Livestock
Northamptonshire Police have received reports of sheep being
attacked and killed by unknown dogs in the nearby villages of
Kislingbury and Nether Heyford.

Sheep are classed as Livestock under the Dogs (Protection of Livestock) Act 1953.
It is an offence for a dog to worry Livestock and both the person in charge of the dog
at the time and/or the owner can be prosecuted under this Act.

Worrying Livestock means to attack livestock or to chase livestock in such a way as
may reasonably be expected to cause injury or suffering to the livestock. It also
includes being at large in a field/enclosure where there are sheep.

This sort of incident causes distress to the owner of the livestock who may find his
animals badly injured, suffering or dead. It can also cost the owner in veterinary bills
and in some case effects livelihoods. Sheep especially do not cope with stress and
it is known for them to die days after the incident from the shock.

In some circumstances it can also cause distress to the dog owner or the person in
charge of the dog who has not gone out intending for his dog to chase livestock but
due to lack of control, loss of control or disobedience such an incident occurs.

PC Chloe Radford-Gardner of the Daventry Rural Safer Community Team said “As
part of our RURAL ACTION campaign - Northamptonshire Police are supporting the
Farmers Guardian ‘TAKE THE LEAD’ campaign, encouraging members of the
public to keep control of their dogs and keep them on leads where there is livestock.
The campaign is by the Farmers Guardian in conjunction with the National Sheep
Association”

TAKE THE LEAD signs can be displayed in prominent locations where livestock are
present – Farmers wishing to find out more are encouraged to contact their local
Officers

If you have any information relating to the incidents in Kislingbury or Nether Heyford
or need to report that you have been a victim of Livestock Worrying or that you
would just like some further advice or information please get in contact with
Northamptonshire Police on 101.

mailto:bchapman@wea.org.uk
http://www.wea.org.uk
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His Own Triumph
58 year old, Towcester freelance photographer Paul Howard
has, after 51 years achieved one of his goals last week.
When Paul was just 5 years old, his father Geoffrey Howard
who then worked as an engineer at the Plessey electronics
factory in the town, bought a classic British car called a
Triumph Renown Razoredge as this was to replaced their
little Austin 7, which by that time was sitting redundant and
rusting on waste ground opposite their tiny rented house in Park Street Towcester.

This is where Paul and his little friends would play and imagine driving and fixing the
old Austin.

Finally the old car was towed away but the shiny Triumph now stood in its place.
Paul would happily clean and polish the large chrome headlamps, radiator and
hubcaps. He would sit on the sweeping running boards imagining that he was on
holiday somewhere near the seaside.

Unfortunately soon after his father Geoff bought the car he (Geoff) was diagnosed
with cancer and spent most of the next two years in the Westminster hospital in
London.

Paul’s dreams of going on holiday in that lovely old classic car with is ash woodwork
and green leather seats never happened because 4 days after Paul’s 7th birthday in

May 1963 his father died leaving his mum a widow,
who now had to support both him and his elder
brother as there was hardly any support then from the
government.

Because his mum (Iris) couldn’t drive, the car was
given away to an uncle and Paul watched it being
driven off down the street never to see it again. In his
7-year-old mind he told himself that one day he would
drive one himself.

The memory of that lovely car was engraved in Paul’s mind and when he started his
photography business in Towcester in 1983 he bought a kit car in the shape of an
old Ford Model “T” which he used to take brides to church in, also he regularly took
his two young children to school in it, much to their mates surprise.

The love of old cars had not gone away. Since then Paul has had a series of
different old cars, which he has used for his Wedding business with great success,
but the memory of being able to drive a 1950’s Triumph Renown had still not yet
been fulfilled.

http://www.paulhoward.co.uk
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That was up until last week. While browsing on an auction site on the internet Paul
came across an advert for a gorgeous 1951 Silver Grey Triumph Renown that a
wedding car hire company, down nr Gatwick was selling. Paul couldn’t wait for the
6-day auction to finish, so he contacted the owner direct and asked him what price
he wanted for it. The owner told him that he had a fleet of 26 vintage and veteran
cars, but due to ill health he was selling some off. This one, he told Paul had
featured on the BBC Antique Roadshow a few years ago and had a photo of one of
the presenters standing next to the open car door.

A deal was struck and within 14 hours Paul and his wife Rebecca was sitting in their
car outside two large metal gates watching them slowly automatically open leading
to a gravel drive and the owners home.

There stood in front of the large house was a gleaming silver car that evoked so
many different happy and sad memories from over half a century ago.

After the seller took Paul for a spin in the
car, it was really a fore gone conclusion
that it would be coming back home where
Paul would be the proud and new owner
of the car he had wanted for so long. I
suppose you could call it a “Triumph”.

It now will be hired out to local brides for
their weddings along with his 1959 Retro
red and white Vauxhall Victor.  His web
site is www.paulhoward.co.uk

Messy Church at Pattishall Parish Hall
Saturday 7th February, 2-4.30pm

Messy Church is for all the family – Mums, Dads, Grandparents and Children of all
ages. For two hours there will be crafts and activities that adults and children can do
together based on a biblical theme, a time of sharing with a prayer and a song, and
then we all have afternoon tea. We hope you will be able to join us!

WE LOOK FORWARD TO SEEING YOU!

Organised by the Messy Church Team from Astcote Methodist Church & Holy
Cross, Pattishall

http://www.paulhoward.co.uk
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Don’t Leave Others to Step in It!
Most of us remembered to put the clocks back last weekend – but if you are a dog
owner there is just one more thing to remember as the nights draw in, don’t forget to
‘bag and bin’ your dog’s mess when you are out and about in public places.

The vast majority of dog owners are responsible and pick up after their dog, but for
those that don’t they are breaking the law as dog faeces pose a public health risk.  If
an officer from South Northamptonshire Council witnesses a dog owner not picking
up they may be liable to a fixed-penalty fine of £75.  If the fine is not paid the owner
could be fined up to £1,000 plus court costs.

We have also issued fixed penalties where a member of the public has witnessed a
dog owner failing to pick up.

Some owners wrap the dog mess in a plastic bag, but then leave it at the side of the
path.  This is a littering offence and if the offender is found guilty in a Magistrates'
Court the fine could increase to £2,500 plus costs and they will get a criminal record.

Cllr Andrew Grant, deputy leader and portfolio holder for environmental services,
said:  “Thoughtless dog owners are not only spoiling other people’s enjoyment of
our streets and countryside but also threatening public health and giving responsible
dog owners a bad name.  For this irresponsible minority the message is clear – they
risk being prosecuted.”

The best place for wrapped dog waste is in your own black household wheeled bin,
but it can also be placed in any dog waste bin provided by your town or parish
council.  Failing that it can be placed in any street litter bin.

Stepping in dog waste is not just unpleasant but it is also the perfect breeding
ground for bacteria such as Campylobacter and Salmonella, and other forms of
infection.  The most damaging of these is caused by the roundworm Toxocara canis
which can pose a serious health risk to any individual unlucky enough to ingest
infected soil.

For more information on dog fouling and how to report someone for failing to clean
up after their dog visit www.southnorthants.gov.uk/dog-fouling or call 01327 322323.

South Northamptonshire Council

Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal
The total for the Pattishall parish collection was £1,566.83, which is
an increase of about £200 on last year.

Thank you, Roger Clarke

http://www.southnorthants.gov.uk/dog-fouling
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One for the Road!
The old Roman road called the Watling Street (or in
more modern time the A5) runs from London to
Holyhead, which is around 180 miles. Not so long ago it
was the trunk route out of London going north but when
the M1 was built most of the traffic now use that
motorway.   It still supports a fair bit of traffic including
cars bikes and lorries, but very rarely does it have a
steam traction engine chugging along it.

On a quiet Sunday morning (5th Oct) over the brow of a slight hill a 1911 J.H.
McLaren Traction engine came into view for the residents of Fosters Booth.  This
morning people did a double take when they saw billowing smoke and steam
billowing out of the old engine as it pulled up to a halt to take in water from a fire
hydrant outside the newly reopened Red Lion pub (owned by Alberto
07786737270).

The engine owned by Richard Morris
(seen in pictures 07776 297507) has
to fill up on route every few miles and
he thought that he would stop at
Fosters Booth to take on water, but he
and his co-driver Andy Rimell (both
from Worcestershire) spent the first
half an hour digging out mud from a
fire hydrant at the bottom of the small
hill, only to find out that there wasn’t

any pressure in the pipe so that’s when they put the traction engine back into gear
and chugged another 100 yards over to the Red Lion pub to get a gallon or two, of
water that is!

The 1911 McLaren was built in England but then shipped over to Patagonia to be
used for many years to haul Patagonian sheep wool down to the docks but in 2002
it itself was shipped back to Blighty to be
totally renovated by Richard and others. The
reason that it was making the journey up the
A5 was that, two weeks previously it was a
large steam rally in Shefford nr Old Warden
Bedfordshire and they were now taking it
back to what is now home all the way to
Redditch, a trip of over a hundred miles.

Paul Howard 830659

http://www.southnorthants.gov.uk/dog-fouling
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Bus Service
Following the opening of the North Gate Bus Station earlier in the
year no waiting room has yet been provided in the Drapery.   However

very close to Stand 16 where our Number 87 arrives and departs a new cafe has
opened called The No. 48 Cafe.  Very reasonably priced coffee/tea and food is on sale
and two screens have been installed giving arrival times of buses so there will be no
need to wait outside when it is cold and wet. There is also a door from the Market
Square to save you walking round into the Drapery.  Do give them a try as they offer
a good facility for bus users.

I am pleased to inform you that actual bus stops are planned for Astcote (on the green)
and Eastcote (at the junction of Greenway/Birds Hill/Gayton Road/Pound Lane) with
the bus stop pavement at the top of Fosters Booth Road in Pattishall being upgraded
for the low floor buses.  All being well these will be installed by the middle of March
2015.  Now it will be clear to everyone that we have a bus service in all three villages.

If you have any queries or comments do contact me by email:
ann.atkin51@btinternet.com or telephone 01327 830907.  I represent the Pattishall
Parish Council Bus Users Group as often as I can at Bus User meetings.  These take
place at the Guildhall in Northampton where other bus user groups, bus companies
and NCC officers meet, and I am able to pass on relevant comments from yourselves.

Bus timetable below - I have also put copies in the Village Notice Boards.
Ann Atkin

mailto:ann.atkin51@btinternet.com
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Greens Norton Medical Centre Patient Information Leaflet

Emergencies dial 999
Always call 999 if someone is seriously ill
or injured, and their life is at risk.

Examples of medical emergencies include
(but are not limited to):
● chest pain
● difficulty in breathing
● unconsciousness
● severe loss of blood
● severe burns or scalds
● choking or drowning
● fitting
● severe allergic reactions

Greens Norton Medical Centre
 01327 358287
 01327 359670 (Dispensary)
Surgery Hours:
            Mon    Tue    Wed   Thur    Fri
Open  0800   0800  0800   0800   0700
Close  1830   1830  2000  1830    1830
If you have an urgent medical problem you
will be able to access a health professional
within 24 hours.
Patients who need to be seen urgently will
always be seen at the end of either the
morning or evening surgeries.
During these hours minor illnesses like
stomach upsets or ear infections, or injuries
such as sprains, strains, minor burns or
wounds can also be treated at the Centre.

Triage
Some problems can be resolved over the
telephone (triage). The doctor will decide
whether an emergency appointment or
telephone consultation is appropriate.
There is also a facility for nurse triage
during morning surgeries.
Talking to a Doctor by Telephone
If you wish to speak to a doctor personally,
they are usually available at the end of
morning surgery. You will be asked to leave
a telephone number so that the doctor can
call you at a mutually convenient time. Only
very urgent calls will be put through to the
doctor during surgery hours. If possible,
please tell the administrator what the call is
about so they can review your notes and
assess how urgent the situation is.

Out-of-hours Doctor and 24-hour access
to health information: dial 111
The new way to access out of hours
doctors appointments and Health
information.

The adviser will ask you questions to
determine the appropriate course of action.
They can book out of hours doctors
appointments, direct you to A & E or Minor
Illnesses/Injuries unit, call an ambulance, or
just provide advice over the phone.

Pharmacist
Qualified pharmacists in your locality can
give you expert advice on medicines and
how they work.

They can also help you decide whether you
need to see a doctor. You don't need an
appointment, and can talk to them privately
and in confidence.

Accident and Emergency
Operates 24/7, Northampton General
Hospital, Cliftonville

Deals with acute injury or illness, which
may or may not be life-threatening.
Very limited car parking near the entrance
at Cliftonville, may need to use car park 1

mailto:ann.atkin51@btinternet.com
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ASTCOTE METHODIST CHURCH
Team Ministry

 Rev. Tina Swire, Rev John Marriott, Rev Romeo Pedro, Rev. Phil Snelson
Deacon Richard Beckett

To contact a Minister please ring the Circuit Office: 01604 721908

Sunday Services, 10.30am. Services are generally informal.  Family Services on
the third Sunday in the month.

Lunch Club  For the elderly or retired on the second Tuesday in the month.  Please
contact Maureen Corbett on 830296 if you are interested.

Well Group  12-2pm  Ladies group meet monthly for lunch followed by a speaker.
Contact Alison Brierley on 830770 to book a seat.

  December  – no meeting
29th January – Deacon Richard Beckett, Northampton Methodist Circuit
26th February – Rachel Menon, Moulton church Women's Worker

Flowers can be placed in the Chapel on Sundays to celebrate an anniversary or in
memory of a loved one.  Please contact Kate Stretton 830115.

Family Services 45 minute service for all the family.  Refreshments served after
the service: All welcome.

   21st December,  18th January,  15th February
Messy Church for all the family - 7th February in Pattishall Parish Hall, 2-4.30pm.

Christmas Events/Services
Christmas Cracker Sat 20th December 2-4.30ish Workshop for school age children
up to 11 years - PLACES LIMITED SO BOOKING ESSENTIAL - contact John Atkin
830907 or book via Pattishall School (letter will be sent with details).
Christmas Eve - 4.30pm Candlelit Service led by John Atkin
Christmas Day - 10.30pm Christmas Family Celebration led by Rev John Marriott
28th December - no service
Card Workshop Sat 24th January 2-4pm

Don't forget .....
Astcote Chapel and rooms are available to hire
The Chapel has seating for 50+ people with a small stage area.
The upstairs room offers an ideal space for a small group to
meet and the kitchen is well equipped in a smaller meeting room
downstairs.  Disabled access to ground floor.
If you are looking for a place to meet why not come and have a look.
Contact Kate Stretton: 830115
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EASTCOTE BAPTIST CHURCH

Services
Start at 3pm unless otherwise stated, everyone welcome.

December 7th Mr Michael Mabbutt
 14th Mr Paul Wilson
 21st Methodist preacher
 28th no service
 31st Mr Richard Wilson

January 4th see noticeboard
 11th Mr John Hutcherson
 18th Methodist preacher

25th Mr Stephen Spandl

February 1st Mr Michael Mabutt
 8th Mr A Hicks
 15th Methodist preacher

22nd Mr Ian Markey

Cornhill Squash
Club

New members welcome
Contact

Jamie Hayes 01327 352767
For an application form or a free

introductory game

We are a small local club, just
5 miles north of Towcester,
offering basic facilities for

friendly and competitive play
at probably the cheapest rates

in the area
First year’s annual membership £40

Games £2.50 per person – 40
minute session
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The Parishes of Holy Cross Pattishall
and St Luke, Cold Higham

Priest-in-Charge, the Revd Marion Reynolds

There is a service of Holy Communion most Weds. mornings at 8am in Holy Cross, Pattishall.

Date Time Service Church
6 Decth 5:00pm Taize service Cold Higham

7th

Dec

8:00am
9:15am
11:00am

BCP HC
½ hour service
CW HC (said)

Pattishall
Pattishall
Cold Higham

14th Dec 9:30am CW HC
11:00am CW HC

Tiffield
Pattishall

20 Decth 5:00pm Taize service Pattishall

21st Dec 8:00am BCP HC
6:00pm Carol Service

Pattishall
Cold Higham

24th Dec 4:00pm Crib Service
6:00pm Carol service + CW HC

Tiffield
Pattishall

25th Dec
8:00am
9:30am
9:30am

BCP HC
CW Family Communion
CW Family Communion

Pattishall
Pattishall
Cold Higham

28 Decth 9:30am CW Benefice Communion (by extn) Pattishall
4th

Jan
8:00am
9:15am

BCP Holy Communion
Pattishall Half Hour

Pattishall
Pattishall

11th Jan 9:30am Family Worship
11:00am Holy Communion

Cold Higham
Pattishall

18th Jan 8:00am BCP Holy Communion
9:30am CW Holy Communion

Pattishall
Cold Higham

25th Jan 9:30am CW Holy Communion
11:00am Family Service

Pattishall
Tiffield

1st

Feb

8:00am
9:15am
11:00am

BCP Holy Communion
Pattishall Half Hour
CW Holy Communion (said)

Pattishall
Pattishall
Cold Higham

8th

Feb
9:30am
11:00am

Family Worship
Holy Communion

Cold Higham
Pattishall

15th Feb 8:00am BCP Holy Communion
9:30am CW Holy Communion

Pattishall
Cold Higham

18th Feb 10:00am CW Holy Communion with ashing
7:30pm CW Holy Communion with ashing

Pattishall
Pattishall

22nd Feb 9:30am CW Holy Communion
11:00am Family Service

Pattishall
Tiffield

28 Febth 5:00pm Taize service Cold Higham
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December
4th Parish Hall & Playing Field meeting, Pattishall Parish Hall, 7pm
6th Senior Citizens Christmas lunch, Pattishall Parish Hall
10th Hansons free antique valuations day, Cold Higham Village Hall, 11am-3pm
10th Pattishall WI: Christmas Meeting, Pattishall Parish Hall 7.30pm
11th Pattishall Parish Council meeting, 7.45pm
11th Good Neighbours: Christmas Lunch
12th Towcester Farmers’ Market
19th End of Pattishall School term
19th Evening of Festive Music and Readings,Holy Cross Pattishall, 7.30pm

January
6th Start of Pattishall School term
8th Good Neighbours, Pattishall Parish Hall, 1.45pm
8th Pattishall Parish Council meeting, Pattishall Parish Hall, 7.45pm
9th Towcester Farmers’ Market
14th Hansons free antique valuations day, Cold Higham Village Hall, 11am-3pm
14th Pattishall WI: Pasta Making, Pattishall Parish Hall 7.30pm
24th Card Making Workshop, Astcote Methodist Church, 2-4pm
28th Photographic Club, Pattishall Parish Hall, 7.30pm

February
5th Pattishall Hall & Playing Field meeting, Pattishall Parish Hall, 7pm
7th Messy Church at Pattishall Parish Hall, 2-4.30pm
10th Hansons free antique valuations day, Cold Higham Village Hall, 11am-3pm
11th Pattishall WI: Life of a Canal Boater’s Wife, Pattishall Parish Hall 7.30pm
12th Good Neighbours: Country Customs, Pattishall Parish Hall, 1.45pm
12th Pattishall Parish Council meeting, Pattishall Parish Hall, 7.45pm
13th End of Pattishall School term
13th Raffle for 2015 Produce Show, Eastcote Arms
13th Towcester Farmers’ Market
19th Pamper Evening, Pattishall School Hall, 7.30 pm
25th Photographic Club, Pattishall Parish Hall, 7.30pm
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Use This Space for Your Future Events!
Published by Pattishall Parish Council

Printed by Campion Reprographics, Campion School

Bonfire & Fireworks, November 2014, by Don Phillips


